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BJCTA elects new Board Chair and Vice-Chair 
 

(Birmingham, AL) – The Birmingham-Jefferson County Transit Authority (BJCTA) is 
pleased to announce new officers for its Board of Directors. Attorney Ruby Davis has 
been elected Chair, Birmingham Firefighter Theodore Smith is Vice-Chair and Attorney 
Martin Weinberg remains Secretary.   

“It is an honor to be trusted with such a huge responsibility. BJCTA is on the move and 
this is an exciting time to be a part of the process. I look forward to working with my 
colleagues in this new role,” BJCTA Board Chair Ruby Davis said.  

“We are making great strides to modernize the system, improve performance and 
enhance our customer service. I’m positive that these new officers will keep the 
momentum going,” BJCTA Executive Director Barbara Murdock said.  

Ms. Davis, Mr. Smith and Mr. Kevin Powe were appointed by the Birmingham City 
Council in October. The Board of Directors also currently has members who represent 
Jefferson County, Bessemer, Vestavia Hills and Hoover.  
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